BURLEY PARISH COUNCIL

Themonthly meeting of Burley Parish Council (B.P.C.) was held on Wednesday 14th June 2017 at 6.30p.m. in Myrtle Hall.

<u>PRESENT</u> Cllr Daubeney (Chairman), Cllr Russell, Cllr Clarke, Cllr Martin, Cllr Johnstone, Cllr Kendall, 5 members of the public and the Clerk,

PLANNING Decisions communicated by NFNPA since BPC Meeting on 10th May: -

Address	Proposal	BPC Recommend -ation	NFNPA Decision
Middle Cottage, The	Front porch; single and 2 storey	R5 – No	Refused
Barracks	rear extensions;	objection	22.05.17
15 Copse Road	Conservatory	R5 – No	Granted
		objection	11.05.17
Vereley House,	Demolition of existing	R5 – No	Granted
Vereley	outbuilding; replacement	objection	30.05.17
	outbuilding with office over		

Applications considered at BPC Meeting on 14th June

Address	Proposal	BPC Recommend
		-ation
Burley Manor	Extension of existing outbuilding (The	R5 – No objection
Hotel, Ringwood	Charcoals) to provide addtl. function	
Road	area; 3 no. addtl. Units of staff	
	accommodation rooms over; alterations	
	to parking layout (Full Planning	
	Application)	
Burley Manor	-ditto – (App. for Listed Building	R5 – No objection
Hotel, Ringwood	Consent)	
Road		
The Paddocks,	Replacement outbuilding with studio	R5 – No objection
Castle Hill Lane	over; demolition of 4 existing	With comments
	outbuildings (AMENDED PLANS)	
Broombank,	Single storey extension; 1 no. new	R5 – No objection
Castle Hill Lane	rooflight; 2 no. juliet balconies	
6 Copse Road	First floor extension; replacement gable	R5 – No objection
	wall; alterations to fenestration; render	
	(cladding)	
Fernlea,	First floor extension	R5 – No objection
Coach Hill Lane		
Middle Cottage, 3	Single storey rear extn, front porch	R5 – No objection
The Barracks		

<u>WARNING</u> Please exercise extra vigilance during the warm summer months when doors and windows are more likely to be kept open. A series of break-ins, particularly to garages and out buildings, has been reported in Burley and the surrounding local areas. If you should spot any suspicious behaviour please report it to the Police immediately.

<u>JUBILEE TREE</u> A replacement Jubilee tree has been donated by the Chairman of BPC; the previous specimen was particularly tasty to the ponies and deer! A more substantial guard should ensure this young tree gets an easier start to life!

<u>DONATION</u> A donation of £25 was agreed to be given by BPC to the Burley Primary School Summer Fete fund.

<u>SUPERFAST BROADBAND</u> Openreach are currently awaiting permission for provision of power to the new Superfast Broadband cabinet, which has agreed permission for installation at Lester Square. We will continue to keep you updated of any progress as we continue to do all we can to support this service that is vital to local residents and businesses.

<u>ROADS AND TRAFFIC</u> There will be a road closure at the North end of Bisterne Close from 2 weeks from 10th July; this is due to drainage works.

<u>BENCHES</u> Some of you may have noticed that two benches have been removed from Burley Street. This is due to rotting wooden slats and degradation of the metal reinforcements in the concrete bench ends. BPC is currently investigating new oak replacements, which will be in-keeping with the forest environment. Watch this space!

NEXT MEETING to be held on Wednesday 12th July 2017 at 6.30pm in the Myrtle Hall.